[bookmark: _GoBack]SAC12-ANN/6
Report on Meeting 135 of the Decimal Classification Editorial Policy Committee 
submitted by Deborah Rose-Lefmann
Meeting 135 of the Decimal Classification Editorial Policy Committee (EPC) was held June 11-12, 2012 at the OCLC headquarters in Dublin, Ohio.
Members present: Caroline Kent (chair), Anne Robertson (vice-chair), Jonathan Furner, Andrea Kappler, Deborah Rose-Lefmann, Pat Riva, Gert de Jager, Lyn McKinney, Karl Debus-Lopez. 
EPC welcomed two new members, Pat Riva from Bibliothèque et Archives nationales du Québec, and Gert de Jager from the University of South Africa, the Sabinet representative. There was no representative from Library and Archives Canada at meeting 135. Current EPC chair Caroline Kent was reelected for another two-year term, and Jonathan Furner was elected vice-chair.
At meeting 135, the EPC approved the following changes to the Editorial Rules:
· Segmentation, which will allow interoperability between full and abridged edition data in WebDewey
· Oceans and seas, rules for when to expand the notation for parts of seas
EPC also approved updates in the following tables:
· In Table 1 (Standard subdivisions), a new subdivision for archaeology was proposed in response to a request from EDUG. EPC approved that the proposal be sent for further review by EDUG and then posted for comment before final approval
· In Table 2 (Geographic Areas, Historical Periods, Persons), updates to Elam and related areas (to correct an error resulting from the expansion in DDC 23); Scandinavia, Kattegat, Quebec, and Finland
EPC approved selected updates in the following schedules: 
· 004-006 computer science: EPC approved explicit provision (via notes) for declarative programming, adaptive computing systems, semantic computing, mixed reality, network neutrality
· 340 Law: EPC reviewed the Islamic law exhibit and recommended that it be sent out for review by subject experts, to be finalized at a webinar in the fall
EPC discussed updates to the following schedules, but delayed action on them: 
· 330 economics: sick leave and parental leave. EPC advised further consultation on parental leave. 
· 374 Adult education: EPC agreed with the editors’ recommendation to postpone work on this area until updated mappings between ISCED 2011 and national systems are available. It was also agreed not to add the term “unschooling” to the homeschooling number, despite a request for this, since the term is not well defined in the literature.
Several discussion papers were considered by the committee.
· First-order administrative divisions in Queensland—these have been extensively reorganized, which will require a new development in DDC. Since things are still in flux in Australia, this will be revisited at meeting 136, after consultation with local experts.
· 346.016 Marriage, partnerships, unions, brought up as part of  the Islamic Law exhibit, was discussed and will be revisited at a webinar in the fall. There is some urgency to this because the Arabic translation team needs it.
· 583-584 Angiosperms: EPC discussed whether this area should be restructured to conform to APG III classification practice, rather than the traditional, morphology-based classification. EPC agreed that we need to accommodate APG terminology in some way but was cautious about restructuring the entire schedule. We will revisit this in meeting 136.
Of particular importance to EPC itself was a proposal to change the work methods of the committee and the Dewey editorial team. EPC will only meet once a year in person, supplementing this meeting with electronic discussion and webinars as needed. EPC approved a proposal allowing routine updates (jurisdictional name changes, addition of certain notes) to be made without prior EPC approval, and allowing the review and approval of certain, fairly straightforward kinds of updates by electronic means only, without prior live discussion. This will allow us to use the face-to-face meetings to focus on major updates, complex issues and high-level strategic work.
The Committee heard presentations on DDC research, data-driven development, DDC training, edition-level metadata, linked data, data provenance, and Dewey marketing and advertising, and saw demonstrations of forthcoming enhancements to WebDewey 2.0 and a preview of the Religion browser. We had a very fruitful discussion on how Dewey can better communicate with and engage users, possibly using social media, which produced some very exciting ideas—stay tuned!
Finally, EPC approved a resolution honoring OCLC president Jay Jordan as a Friend of Dewey, and congratulating him on his retirement.
Two electronic meetings via webinar have been scheduled to follow up on discussion papers from meeting 135. Meeting 135A will take place the first week in October and will focus on the Law schedule, 135B the first week in November to work on the topic of marriage, partnerships and unions. Meeting 136 will take place at OCLC, May 13-14, 2013. 


